
 
 

   MUNICIPAL SERVICES 
January 11, 2023 7:00 P.M. 

 
 
Present:  R. Bieder, C. Brockington, R. Báez, M. Caruso, J. Connelly, P. Del-Debbio, R. Baez, A. 

Chirico, M. Morris, J. Grell, N. Rosario  
 
Absent:   J, Mondello, M. Ali  
 
Guests:  A. Cipollone, Y. Cruz, L. Peterson, P. Klein, D. O’Connor  
 
Meeting opened at 7:00 P.M. by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
R. Bieder gave a positive update that the NYPD has allocated twenty-eight police officers to the 45th 
Precinct. R. Bieder spoke with Council Member Farías about e-scooters. The sidewalk detection pilot will 
begin this spring in Community Board 10. This has been a Committee request to all e-scooter companies 
and will be acted upon.   
 
 The Committee then discussed and heard from all representatives of the street activity permits. All 
permits were unanimously approved by resolution recommended by A. Chirico and seconded by R. Baez 
 
M. Caruso shared that NYCDOT has scheduled for demolition of the building on the property just off the 
City Island Bridge. NYDOT has issued a notice to vacate to a commercial actor for illegally parking 
commercial trucks. NYCDOT issued a notice of encroachment to the adjacent property owner. NYCDOT 
Issued a permit to Con Edison for the commencement of work.  
 
P. Del-Debbio announced he is a member of the CERT. P. Del-Debbio brought to the Committee’s 
attention the dilapidated condition of 198 Huntington Avenue. The District Manager will address. 
 
N. Rosario spoke on the condition of Tillotson avenue and Conner Street. While the commercial vehicles 
are no longer parked and left there for long periods of time, garbage still accumulates. The District 
Manager will remind DSNY to enforce. Meeting closed by an unanimous vote of adjournment at roughly 
8 P.M.  

 
 


